Center of The Nation Appaloosa Club Meeting Minutes

12/9/2006

     The Center of the Nation Appaloosa club met 12/9/06 at the home of Doug & Lori Richards, Parker SD.  Present were Penny Petersen, Doug Nickel, Danny & Dorine Bennett, Craig Roth, Doug & Lori Richards.  The meeting was called to order and the Secretary and Treasurers reports were read.  They were approved as read.  

Old Business

     The Futurity and ways to increase the numbers was discussed.  A motion was made to change the futurity from a closed futurity to an open futurity beginning in 2007.  However, only the get from stallion services donated and sold in prior years will be eligible for the added money raised from the stallion auction.  The motion passed.  The futurity fee schedule was reviewed, the nominating weanling payment is due January 1st, and it was felt this would not give enough time to notify people of the change to an open futurity for 2007.  A motion was made to move the deadline for the nominating weanling payment to February 1st for 2007, motion passed.  Lori will revise the futurity rules with the changes and e-mail them to all officers and board members.  

     The Trail Ride Committee reported that they had not been able to meet and had no proposal at this time.  They will report at the next meeting.  

     The Club still has not received a bill from McCrossens’s for the stall cleaning.  Penney will check on this.  

New Business

     A motion was made to have the 2007 Spring Spotacular show and the motion passed.  The judge’s list was reviewed and a list of potential judges was compiled.  Penny will contact the judges on the list to check their availability and rates.  ApHC approval is due February 15 and the judges and show classes will need to be finalized in time to have the show application to ApHC by that date.  
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     Show Cross-Approvals were discussed, the Nebraska club has already agreed to cross approve our show.   Dorine will send letters to the Appaloosa clubs in North Dakota, Minnesota, Iowa, Nebraska and South Dakota to see if they will cross approve again in 2007.  

     The ApHC Exemplary Club Award was discussed.  Dorine has done a lot of work on this and put together some great ideas.  She will continue to work on this, have it bound and submit it to the ApHC.  

     Horse Fair was discussed.  The dates for the 2007 Horse Fair are March 16-17-18.  Doug Nickel reported on some of the clinicians and events in the works for next years horse fair.  Lori volunteered to be in charge of the Appaloosa breed booth.  

     The idea of having a club e-mail address was discussed.  If the club had it’s own e-mail the contact address would stay the same rather than change when the club contact changed.  A motion was made to obtain a club hot mail address, and the motion passed.  Lori will do this.  

     Club correspondence was reviewed.  

     The next meeting will be January 12th at 6:30 p.m. at the Hartford Pizza Ranch.  Lori will reserve the meeting room.

     The meeting was adjourned.

Page 2

